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Memorandum 
 
From:   Pam Y. Eddinger, President 

James F. Canniff, Provost/Vice President, Academic and Student Affairs 
John K. Pitcher, Vice President, Administration and Finance 

 
To:   BHCC Students 
 
RE:   Student Policy on COVID-19 Vaccination 
 
Date:  November 1, 2021 
 
In September, the community college presidents announced a system-wide vaccine 
requirement for students and employees set to take effect this January. This requirement is in 
place to increase the health and safety of our campuses' learning and working environments in 
the face of a continued public health crisis while acknowledging that many of our students have 
been disproportionately impacted by the pandemic.  
 

Today, we are pleased to share the student policy on COVID-19 vaccination effective for all 15 
community colleges, which in general requires students accessing campuses and enrolling in 
face-to-face or hybrid classes to provide written proof of full vaccination. This policy allows 
students who are not prepared to become vaccinated to register in fully online course offerings 
and access remote services. The Policy and Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) are published on 
the BHCC website. 
 
 
 
 
 


